
   Tech Day/Ladies Day, Sat., April 17, 2021 

           Hosts:  Henry & Laura Netzinger 

 

What a beautiful day it was, to bad we were inside most of the time.  We met at the new state-

of-the-art Russ Darrow Madison Mazda.  The county made it difficult for us to get there by 

closing the street in front of the building the night before.  Even the employees were surprised 

by that.    We were greeted by hostess, Cheyenne who help set up the facility for our needs.  

Barbara, the food hostess kept us well nourished with donuts, beverages, etc. for breakfast; 

then with Chick Fil-A sandwiches, chips, cookies, and beverages for lunch.  We even had one of 

our newest members join us, Dan and Margaret F.  15 cars were showcased in front of the 

store; and 23 people attend this event 

The General Manager was unfortunately unable to be there, so the General Sales Manager, 

Nick, and Service Manager, Pablo, gave the welcome and tour of the facilities.   

Todd Peterson from General Communications gave us information on FM radios.  We learned 

the nuances of using the radios as well as costs and what was involved in the usage of the FM 

radios.  Then Jim Loeffler and Henry spoke about Ride With GPS and they spent time enrolling 4 

people on this program with our club. 

After lunch our group split into groups, those wanting Tech information about their cars stayed 

with Pablo, who was very knowledgeable about our cars.  Then that group traveled to Klinkner 

Electronics (the guy who let us borrow the FM radios last year to try out) where they learned 

more hands-on information about the FM radios.   

Those wanting to make greeting cards when to Henry and Laura’s home.  Both groups learned 

new information.  Many questions were answered by Pablo about the cars, and the greeting 

card makers learned some new techniques. 

Around 4:30pm, we all gathered together for great meals at the Prairie House Food & Spirits in 

Prairie du Sac for dinner and libations.  It seemed that no one wanted to leave, so I guess 

everyone was having a good time seeing each other and meeting a new member. 
















